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September 2024 - Prayer Letter

Greetings pastors, prayer partners, & friends!
 
“What thanks can we render to God again for you” for your faithful prayer and support of the ministry God 
has given us? God has continued to give strength and grace the last few months, and He has even sent 
some friends to Fiji for a time to refresh our spirits and do the work of the ministry with us. We praise God 
for His tender care and supply of His Spirit.
 
KIDS' BIBLE CLUB
On July 29th, our �rst visitors came in – the Petrie Family! They stayed with us for 19 days and labored with 
us to put on a Kids’ Bible Club at our church.  We reached out to the children of the community here and 
saw many new faces through the week. The Gospel was clearly given each night and we have seen some 
children continue to come to church each week since coming to KBC.  Praise the Lord Vivaan and Joketani 
(Choketani) prayed to receive Christ. Please pray for their families who remain unsaved. 
 
YOUTH CAMP
At the end of August, 75 campers from 8 Baptist churches converged in Sigatoka for another year of 
youth camp. A team from our sending church, Fairfax Baptist Temple, came over to help with camp 
this year. Pastor Todd Abbey preached powerful messages from God’s Word through the week. Praise 
the Lord twenty-one campers went home di�erent than they came – as children of the King of kings! 
We praise the Lord for His Spirit moving and working in so many hearts. Thank you to all who prayed 
speci�cally for that week of camp. God answered mightily!            
 
CRATE
In May, before coming back to Fiji, we prepared a crate �lled with items for the ministry (new tracts 
written in the native tongues, teaching material, camp supplies, etc.). The shipment has faced 
several delays, but we should �nally receive the crate during the month of October.
 
FAMILY UPDATE
We are excited to announce that our son Paul Timothy Daku entered the world on September 18th! 
Frances and baby are both doing well. Mikayah and Junior are taken with their new little brother. We are 
so thankful for this miracle of life God has given to us. Thank you again for your faithful partnership!
 
In HIS happy service,
Josh, Frances, Mikayah, Josh Jr., & Paul Daku
 
Please help us pray for:
• Subramani and his family to be saved (neighbors of our church) 
• Evangelistic meetings with Chris Miller during the month of October
• Faithful men and families to train in our church
• More laborers for the great Gospel work

Meet Paul Timothy Daku  
named after both his 

grandfathers
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